No0.23011/1/2020-NGE-CGA/ 456
Government of India
Ministry of Finance
Department of Expenditure
CONTROLLER GENERAL OF ACCOUNTS

Mahalekha Niyantrak Bhawan
E Block, GPO Complex
INA, New Delhi - 110023.

Dated, the {Z%November, 2024
To,

The Secretary General,

AICAO (Sr. AOs and PAOs) Association,
House No. H-405, Street No. 4,

Raj Nagar, Part-2, Palam Colony,

New Delhi - 110077.

Subject:-Invitation to preside as Chief Guest, for the 274 General Body Meeting of
AICAOA (Sr. AOs and PAOs) on 14t November, 2024 to be held at the
Constitution Club of India, Rafi Marg, New Delhi - regarding.

Sir,

Please refer to your letter No. AICAOA/GBM-24/2024-25/137 dated 24" October,
2024 on the subject cited above.

2. In this regard, [ am directed to inform that the Controller General of Accounts will
not be able to attend the General Body Meeting of AICAOA (Sr. AOs and PAOs)
scheduled to be held on 14th November, 2024 due to official commitments. However, a
message from the Controller General of Accounts is enclosed for further necessary action

Yours faithfully,
Encl: - as above.

(Nirbhay Kuamiar Singh)
Senior Accounts Officer (HR-4)



MESSAGE FROM THE CONTROLLER GENERAL OF ACCOUNTS
FOR 2ND GENERAL BODY MEETING OF
ALL INDIA CIVIL ACCOUNTS OFFICERS (SR. AOs/PAQs)
ASSOCIATION
ON 14™ NOVEMBER, 2024 AT NEW DELHI

At the outset, I congratulate the AICAO (Sr.AOs/ PAO:s)
Association on the occasion of 2nd General Body Meeting of the
Association being held on 14th November, 2024 at New Delhi.

The Association provides a vital platform to Officers for sharing
their views and opinions about issues impacting them. They also play a
crucial role in establishing a bridge between the employees and the
establishment, which is necessary for better understanding of the
viewpoints and related issues. I am hopeful that the Association will play
a constructive role by bringing forth the perspective and concerns of its
members regarding the India Civil Accounts Organization and work
together towards achieving organization’s goals.

[ wish the very best to the Association and its members for

meaningful deliberations and successful conduct of its 2nd General Body
Meeting.

Best Wishes Always!

hyam S. Dubey)
Controller General of Accounts




